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Notes from the Editors 

 

Welcome to the February 2019 issue of Journey.  As usual, we have printed it 

in black-and-white in the interests of economy, but the full-colour version is 

available online at: 

www.carrslane.co.uk/church-life/journey-magazine/ 
 

If you would like to submit any material to be considered for the March 2019 

issue, please either email it to office@carrslane.co.uk or post / hand it to the 

church office for the attention of the Journey Editors.   

The cover image is a collage of photos taken during the #pray24brum (24 hours 

of prayer) event, held at Carrs Lane, Fri-Sat 18-19 Jan 2019.   
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Pastoral Letter 

 

Dear Friends,  

This is my first Newsletter in the new year, so let me wish you a very Happy 

New Year! 

I know, it sounds a little bit odd to wish a happy New Year in February, but if we 

think that the year is formed by twelve months, there is nothing that prevents us 

from wishing a happy New Year, letôs say until the beginning of Lent.  

Few days ago, I was reading an article about New Yearôs resolution. Apparently, 

at the beginning of the year, people promise to themselves to: lose weight, do 

more sport, find a soulmate / dedicate more time to the loved ones, and to put 

order in their life.  Does that sound familiar?  

The beginning of a new period of time inspires us to a new beginning, and this 

is in itself not a bad thing.  What makes me curious, instead, is the fact that we 

always start from a deficit position. It seems that there is always a lot missing 

that we wish to make amends for.  

And I wonder if this feeling of ónever being enoughô is, to some degree, part of 

a sales strategy, where we are induced to think that we lack a lot but also that, 

luckily, we can buy all of this, and much more! 

The Common Lectionary offers us for the months of January and February the 

readings of 1 and 2 Corinthians, especially chapters 12 and 13. 

Those are the very famous chapters which talk about the community: its gifts 

given from the Spirit, its connection as the whole body and the importance of 

faith, hope and love within the community.   

The community of Corinth was not a perfect one, but it was a well-known and 

established Christian community.  

Here, one of difficulties was not the scarcity of gifts, but rather the opposite: 

there was such an abundance of gifts, that it was difficult to recognise which 

gifts were from the Holy Spirit and which were not.  



4 
 

Paul writes to the believers and offers three points of reference to recognise if 

a gift is from the Holy Spirit or not:  

1. The gift has to bear witness to Jesus as Lord; 

2. The gift has to serve the common good. It is given to individuals but to 

empower and grow the whole community; 

3. Because Godôs ways are not ours, it is most likely that a gift from the Spirit 

will come in a bit of a mess, it will not be clear and tidy. 

In a society that tends to be more and more isolated, where unnecessary needs 

are created simply to generate money and profit, the community of Corinth 

strikes me for its abundance but also its connections. 

Richness of gifts to be aware of and to be used to let the community (church, 

local community, the city of Birmingham) grow and prosper in Godôs grace, love 

and a little bit of mess, too. 

And so, what if we stop following the sale signs and start appreciating what we 

already have?  

What if we appraise ourselves and give thanks to God for all what God has 

blessed us with?  

And, last but not least, what if, as a New Yearôs resolution we look at the gifts 

we have and see which one(s) we can offer to the community to proclaim that 

Jesus is our Lord, to let the common good grow and to create a community that 

is rich in love? 

 

And now faith, hope, and love abide, these three; and the 

greatest of these is love.  

1 Corinthians 13:13 [NRSV] 

 

Amen and Ciao, 

Cristina  
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Worship in February  

10.30 Morning Worship 

 

Sunday 3 February:  Morning worship, with Holy Communion, led by 

Revd Cristina Cipriani 

 

Sunday 10 February:  Morning worship led by Revd Dr Neil Johnson 

 

Sunday 17 February:  Morning worship led by Revd Nigel Uden, 

Moderator of the URC 

 

Sunday 24 February:  All-age morning worship, led by Deacon Ruth 

Yorke 

 

Notices 

 

Christmas Greetings:  £165 was raised at Christmas for Traidcraft Exchange 

in lieu of sending cards to friends at Carrs Lane.  Thank you!           Pat Davies 

Sun 10 Feb:  Street Banquet.  Setting up from 2pm and welcoming guests at 

4pm.  Thanks to those volunteers who have offered to help; more would be 

welcome, so if you are able to help, please speak to Neil or Emma Johnson.    

Sat 16 Feb:  February Walk.  A four-mile flat easy walk starting from Church at 

10:30 am along the canal-side to Selly Oak.  Lunch available at the café in the 

new Sainsburys, Selly Oak.  Return by train from Selly Oak to New Street 

Station.  Please sign the list on the church notice-board if you intend to join us, 

or let Phil Parkin know. 

Fri 22-Sat 23 Feb:  ñSugar and Viceò, by Carrs Lane Players.  Tickets now 

on sale for this year's production - a Murder Mystery Evening.  A 3-course meal 

will be served during the play, with the action being paused to allow eating.  

Times:  Fri at 6.30 for 7pm, Sat at 6 for 6.30pm.  Tickets: £10 pp to include the 

meal, available from the Players or from the office.  Queries? - ask any of the 

Players. 
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Sat 23 Feb:  Traidcraft Spring Roadshow and Sale, 10am-3.30pm.  Hear 

Traidcraftôs vision for 2019 and beyond, find out what our friends at Traidcraft 

Exchange are planning, and stock up with a selection of bargain sale goodies.  

Venue:  Wylde Green URC, B73 5SW.  See poster / flyers for more. 

Wed 27 Feb: Be still and know that I am God: Helping People into Silence.  

This will be an open meeting organised by the Birmingham Forum for Spiritual 

Directors and Companions, for all who might like to pray with silence and who 

would welcome some encouragement. Caroline is going and would be delighted 

to go with others.There'll be an introduction to the place of silence in Christian 

prayer, a time of silent prayer and information about some of the different silent 

prayer groups in Birmingham.  7.15-9.15pm at St Luke's Church Centre, Great 

Colmore Street, Birmingham B15 2AT.  If you would like to go or know more 

about the evening, please contact Caroline Homan on 

caroline.homan@methodist.org.uk or 07776 362504. 

Mon 4 Mar:  'Faith and Sustainable Consumption'.  A Footsteps (Faiths for 

a Low Carbon Future) event organised by the Birmingham Council of Faiths.  7 

for 7.30pm at The Purple Rooms Restaurant, B28 8AD.  £8 per person, includes 

a hot vegetarian meal.  To book, contact Jane Bailey:  0121 707 1008 / 07949 

215 273 / j.gallagher@lineone.net 

Sat 9 Mar:  ReImagine Church Conference.  Speakers include John Bell.  To 

book:  www.eventbrite.co.uk and search for ñReImagine Church Conferenceò.   

Mon 25 Mar:  Carrs Lane Fair Trade AGM, at 10.30am.  Further details early 

next month.  Please book the date.   

Sat 11 May:  Quinborne Choir is celebrating its 80th year by performing 

Handelôs ñMessiahò at St. Georgeôs, Edgbaston.  Further details to come.   

Sat 18 May:  Sponsored Bus Ride for Christian Aid Week 2019.  This year 

we can all take part in the fundraising event to raise funds - by sitting down!!! 

As there was no swimming pool available in January this year for our sponsored 

swim, we are inviting folk to travel around the Outer Circle bus No 11, as far as 

you wish, and raise funds for the mothers and babies clinics in Sierra Leone, 

West Africa.  There will be various events for all ages at churches around the 

city to attend for a break or comfort stop.  And, of course. to get back to where 

you started you just cross the road and get the next No 11 back home! 

The bus company has been warned and is prepared to put on extra buses if 

necessary. 
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Sponsorship forms will be available, with information about the many different 

activities which have been planned.  Please speak to me or look on the Christian 

Aid website.                                                                                       Pat Davies 

Prayer in the Way of Taizé:  3rd Sun of the month at 6pm (usually).  Next date: 

17 Feb: Saltley Methodist Church, 140 Alum Rock Road B8 1HU.  All welcome.  

Further info:  phpaw2@btinternet.com 

New Inclusive Church meets here each month for worship.  Next date:  Sun 

24 Feb.  Tea and cakes from 3.30pm, worship at 4pm.  See 

http://newinclusivechurch.org.uk/gatherings/ for more details.   

 

Recurring Events 
 

Bible study meets 2nd and 4th Wed each month, starting around 2pm in the 

Lounge.  Engage with the bible, participate, bring your insights and learn from 

each other.  All welcome!  Ask Ruth for further information.     

 

Musical Opportunities 

 

Quinborne Choir   

Established in 1939, we welcome new members 

to be part of our friendly choir, singing an 

imaginative range of choral music.  Rehearsals on 

Wednesdays 8-10pm in SW Birmingham, at the 

Quinborne Centre, B32 2TW.  Further information 

from Kay Chambers:  0121 422 5794. 

 

Midlands Hospitalsô Choir 

We are a 100-strong choir, drawn from the 

medical and associated professions along 

with friends, performing 3 concerts each 

year.  For enquiries regarding membership 

or their events, visit:  

www.midlandshospitalschoir.org.uk 
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Opportunities for the Questioning Mind 

 

Heretics Anonymous 

A safe space FOR YOU to share, discuss, explore, affirm, question or challenge 

any and all aspects of life and faith.  Facilitated by Tony Malcolm & Mina Tilt at 

The Church at Carrs Lane.  Light, savoury refreshments served from 7.15pm.  

All welcome.  For further information, contact Tony:  01564 779 720 / 07976 981 

022 / tonymalcolm477@gmail.com.   

Next meeting: 

- Mon 18 Feb:  In what way is God in control?    

 

Thinking Allowed 

This group meets in Lounge on the first Thursday of every month, from 10.15am 

until midday.  It is an informal meeting for genuinely open discussion about 

issues of faith, belief éand doubt. 

Next meeting: 

- Thu 7 Feb:  What happens when we read é?  Led by David Lambourn.     

 

Aston & Nechells foodbank  

Volunteers wanted:   

To help with food collection, in our warehouse and with welcoming our 

customers. If you can spare a few hours please sign up and help feed local 

people in crisis.  For more info, please call 0121 359 0801 or visit: 

www.astonnechells.foodbank.org.uk 

We currently need: 

· Tinned tomatoes · Tinned fish · Long life milk 

· Tinned meat · Coffee · Packet soups 

· Tinned rice pudding · Powdered potato · Biscuits 

· Long life fruit juice or fruit squash  

· Various toiletries including toilet rolls, shampoo, soap, deodorants, 

toothbrushes, toothpaste, feminine hygiene (pads) and nappies. 
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The Birmingham Passion Play 2019 

 

Birmingham has never seen anything like this before! 

 

Involving more than a hundred community actors 

alongside Saltmine Theatre Company, multiple choirs 

and dynamic live music, Birmingham Passion Play 2019 

is by the city, for the city.   

 

This unique contemporary retelling of the extraordinary 

Easter story will process from Grand Central to St 

Philipôs Cathedral, on 16th, 17th and 18th April 2019. 

 

With participation and collaboration we want to recruit 

volunteers for the community cast, choir, musicians and 

stewards along with sponsorship from churches, 

organisations and businesses.  

 

To find out more and express an interest please contact charlotte@saltmine.org 

 

 

 

Saltmine Trust 

01384 454 800 

mail@saltmine.org 

saltminetrust.org.uk 

 

 

 

 

_________________________________________________________ 

Visit www.carrslane.co.uk/weekly-news and our 

Facebook page at facebook.com/carrslanelife for more 

updates. 
_________________________________________________________ 
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